Trenton, Florida

March 16, 1992


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the County Courthouse on Monday, March 16, 1992 at 7:00 P.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

Ronnie Smith

James “Buddy” Vickers

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was transacted:

AGENDA


The board approved the agenda with the addition of 8A.  ESE Teaching Position and Additional ESE Counseling Service; 10A. Educational Specification; 10B. Contract Approval and Application for Roll Forward and 10C. Change Order #13.  The motion was made by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

DELEGATIONS
None appeared.  The superintendent spoke in behalf of Patricia Williams request to go into her home which is .2 of a mile off of highway 138.  Her child is a kindergarten student at Bell.  The present pick up point on highway 138 is near a curve.  The board denied the request.

EDUCATIONAL TRIP
Mrs. Sue Reed requested permission to go as a chaperon for the middle school students trip to Washington D.C. in April 1992.  Mrs. Reed is a teacher of the Middle School at Bell.  The superintendent recommended that Mrs. Reed’s request be granted.  The board agreed to the recommendation on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

RESIGNATION – SIDNEY WHITBY

The superintendent recommended acceptance of Sidney Whitby’s resignation.  The board approved the recommendation on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  Sidney Whitby was a bus driver for Bell School.

BUILDING RENTAL AGREEMENT


USA Gymnastics of Florida requested use of the Trenton High School gym for March 3, 1992 through May 26, 1992 from 4:00 P.M. until 7:00 P.M. for teaching gymnastics to young people.  They agreed to pay the board $100.00.  They had already used the gym with clearance from some of the coaches and Mr. Slaughter.  The board did not accept the agreement with USA Gymnastics of Florida on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.  USA Gymnastics of Florida is a profit making organization.

USE OF TRENTON GYM


The Trenton Police Booster Club requested the use of the Trenton gym for a fund raising Wrestling Match.  The request was recommended to the board by the superintendent.  The board approved the request on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Carol Hyde.

APPOINTMENTS

The appointments were approved by the board as recommended by the superintendent on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde.   SMB

ESE TEACHER POSITION AND ADDITIONAL COUNSELING SERVICES

Mrs. Mary Bennett, ESE Coordinator, requested an ESE teacher position be created for Bell School because of increased numbers of ESE students.  Mrs. Bennett also requested the use of a student from the University of Florida work under the direction of Dr. and Mrs. Robert Lee for counseling ESE students.  The board accepted the superintendent’s recommendation for the teaching position and counseling services on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

BIDS – 7:30 P.M.
PROPERTY & CASUALTY –  no bids

Box Size Mobile Office – The board accepted the bid of Space Master Buildings recommended by the superintendent on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.  The low bid was $13,867.00.

Dishwasher – The board accepted the bid of Edward Don and Company as recommended by the superintendent on motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  The cost is $10,155.00.

INJURY IN LINE OF DUTY

The board approved injury in line of duty as recommended by the superintendent on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Carol Hyde.   SMB

EDUCATIONAL SPECIFICATIONS

Dr. Jim Surrency, presented the need for Amended Educational Specifications for the Trenton High School Special Facilities Project.  The superintendent’s recommendation to accept the educational specifications as presented were accepted by the board on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

CONTRACT APPROVAL


An IBM Contract and Application form 23 Roll Forward Funds was presented by Dr. James Surrency.  The superintendent’s recommendation to accept the contract and roll forward funds as presented was approved by the board on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

CHANGE ORDER #13

The superintendent recommended that the board accept change order #13 after reviewing the change order by the board.  The recommendation was accepted by the board on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

PRE-KINDERGARTEN HANDICAPPED AND

ALTERNATIVE EDUCATION PRESENTATIONS


Mrs. Terri Jones, Pre-Kindergarten Handicapped Teacher, Mrs. Darlene Smith and Mrs. Connie Surrency, Teacher Aides presented the Trenton School Pre-Kindergarten Program.  The presentation was informative and well prepared.


Mrs. Janet Bradley, PRIME Coordinator, and Mr. Terry Owens, Trenton Elementary Principal, presented their 4th-5th grade Alternative Education Program to the board.  The presentation was prepared and presented in a very informative manner.


Mrs. Janet Bradley and Mr. Ed Daleuski, Assistant Principal of Bell School presented a well prepared program of the Bell PEP Class.  This presentation enlightened the board of the activities of the PEP Class.


The board members, superintendent and school board attorney asked questions of each presenter for their program.  The presentations were very well received by all observers.

REPORTS
Various reports were given by board members, the superintendent and the school board attorney.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business the board adjourned.
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